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Our Contact: Charlotte Lowe, A/Coordinator of Policy and Strategy   
 
Ms Wendy Lindsay MP 
Member for East Hills  
20 Revesby Place 
Revesby NSW 2212 
 
 
Attn: Mr Leon Last, Committee Manager  
 
Dear Mr Last 
 
Re Inquiry into and report on options to improve access to existing and alternative 
accommodation to address the social housing shortage  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide comment in relation to the above inquiry. I note 
the Terms of Reference of the Inquiry make particular reference to: 
 

a) Options to better support ‘meanwhile use’ (temporary supportive accommodation), 
and the current major planning barriers to ‘meanwhile use’; 

b) Options to improve access to existing accommodation to provide community 
housing; 

c) Options for crisis, key worker and short-term accommodation models. 
d) Barriers to additional supply across NSW, including for smaller non-CHP housing 

providers; and  
e) Support for and accountability of registered community housing providers. 

 
By way of background, I can advise that Bayside Council has been working in recent years 
to understand the social and affordable housing landscape of the LGA. In April 2021, 
Bayside finalised the Bayside Affordable Housing Evidence Base which demonstrates that 
there is a large gap in supply of social and affordable housing in Bayside.  
 
In 2016, 12,000 households (approximately 20%) in Bayside were in rental stress, with 
very low-income and low-income households making up the largest proportion. There is a 
projected need for approximately 19,500 social and affordable housing dwellings across 
the LGA to 2041. Accounting for current supply and projects in the pipeline, there is likely 
to be a gap in supply of over 16,000 dwellings by 2041.  
 
About 4.4%, or 2700 dwellings of the current stock are social housing owned by Land and 
Housing Corporation (LAHC), the majority of which are located in the eastern part of the 
local government area in Daceyville, Eastlakes and Hillsdale. Approximately 75% of the 
housing stock are units and approximately 9% are cottages or detached houses. LAHC’s 
portfolio in Bayside is relatively old, due in part to the heritage nature of the Daceyville 
Estate which is over 80 years old, but which are mostly cottages and detached houses.   
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often go with the property. CHPs are limited in being able to charge below market 
rates that don’t necessarily cover the strata associated costs.  

 
It is also noted that whilst supply of Social Housing is a key objective, the quality and 
locational characteristics of such housing must also be considered so that the level of 
disadvantage is not increased.  Key considerations include: 
 

• Having easy access to public transport, schools, shops, community, and medical 
facilities; and 

• Being in proximity to a variety of employment opportunities. 
 

Bayside is supportive of this inquiry and hopes that it may facilitate improved levels of 
social and affordable housing for our community.   
 
Please accept this as a draft submission pending consideration at an upcoming Council 
meeting.  Following consideration by Council I will advise if Council resolves to amend or 
add to this submission.  If you require any further information please do not hesitate to 
contact Charlotte Lowe, A/Coordinator of Policy and Strategy, on  
 
Yours sincerely  

Meredith Wallace  
General Manager 
 




